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Return address: Postbus 79092, 1070 NC Amsterdam

Date
Subject:

22 January 2025 

12 februari information market Amstel junction

Dear resident, business owner or other interested party, 

We would like to invite you to an information market on Wednesday 12 February. During this meeting, we 

would like to bring you up to date on the latest developments and plans for the Amstel motorway junction. 

This is a great opportunity for you to learn more about it and ask any questions you may have. 

Meeting details 

During the information market, we will review the progress of the redevelopment, current plans and other 

important points with regards to the Amstel junction. Our team will be ready to welcome you on the sixth floor 

of the Van der Valk Hotel Amsterdam Zuidas, 200 Tommaso Albinonistraat, 1083 HM Amsterdam. You do not 

need to register in advance. 

• Slot 1: 12 February from 12 noon to 1:00 pm

• Slot 2: 12 February from 7:00 pm to 8:00 pm

What we will do at Amstel junction 

We are going to ensure a smoother and safer flow of traffic on the A10 Zuid. The motorway will be widened 

and through traffic will be separated from local traffic. This will be achieved by putting in place parallel traffic 

lanes.  

• We are building 23 new viaducts;

• We will construct new connecting lanes;

• The existing southernmost Rozenoord-bridge will be demolished and replaced;

• Two new Rozenburg-bridges will be added across the Amsel river;

• Noise barriers will be placed;

• The local road network will be modified in several places.

In addition, we will move the current bicycle lane on the southern Rozenoord-bridge to the additional bridge 

that will be built specifically to accommodate the parallel traffic lane. Ouderkerkerdijk will become a bicycle-

priority street between the Amstel and the police academy. And finally, Europaboulevard will be modified so 

that it flows neatly into the new tunnel. In other words, plenty of work to get on with! The reconstruction of 

Amstel junction will take about nine years, and will commence in 2028. 

Getting in touch 

We do our utmost to keep you fully informed. Would you like to know more about Zuidas or Zuidasdok? Or do 

you have any questions or complaints? The Zuidas-Zuidasdok Information Centre in the WTC building (59 

Strawinskylaan) is open every Monday to Thursday between 10:00 am and 4:00 pm. You can also contact us 

24/7 by telephone on 0800 – 5065, or send us a message via www.zuidas.nl/contact. 

Kind regards, 

Alexander de Baar, Stakeholder Manager Zuidasdok 

Zuidasdok is a co-operation between Rijkswaterstaat, ProRail and the City of Amsterdam. 
Zuidasdok is the largest infrastructural project in the Netherlands. The A10 Zuid will be widened between the 
junctions Nieuwe Meer and Amstel. Through traffic will be separated from local traffic, and the number of lanes 
will be increased from four to six in each direction. In the heart of the Zuidas district, the A10 will be routed 
through a tunnel. These innovations will improve the flow of traffic and thereby the accessibility of the northern 
Randstad, the surrounding region and the City of Amsterdam.  




